DIOCESE OF SOUTH DAKOTA

DEANERY MEETING September 20, 1987

The fall meeting of the Eastern Deanery was held at Holy Apostles Church on September 20, 1987, beginning at 3:00 PM. Deacon Mary Husby and the Rev. Karen Hall offered the opening prayers.

Jini Haggardt moved acceptance of the minutes of the May meeting. [S&C] Deacon Walt Rasmussen moved acceptance of the treasurer's report. [S&C] The Rev. Karen Hall moved that the offering be divided between the four Eastern Deanery Seminarians. [S&C]

Dean Jay Breisch presided at the meeting and introduced Fr.Rol Hoverstock, the new Rector at Good Shepherd; he noted that Fr. Fred Dougherty is assisting on the Santee; Deacon Walt Rasmussen is doing some interim assisting at Yankton; Canon Steve Hall is is now at Calvary Cathedral; and Fr. Tim Vann is serving as interim rector at St.Paul's, Brookings.

The following events were spoken to: Happenings by Fr. Fred Dougherty; the Lay Ministry Conference by Lynne Miller; Alcohol Awareness Sunday by Dean Breisch; CPC Sunday by Janet Protivinsky. A report was read from Amy Whiteis on the Episcopal Youth Conference in San Antonio; Jean Lacher reported on TEC and TEC Sunday; Lynne Miller reported on the state ECW, and Ethel McClain on the ECW quilt project; Diocesan Council - Jini Haggardt; Stewardship - Bill Harris; Lutheran Convention - Bev Berry; Drug-Alcohol Workshop - John McLain; and the Heifer Project - Jean Rasmussen.

Dean Breisch called on Randy Reinartz to review and answer questions on the Proposed 1988 Diocesan Budget which will be acted upon at Diocesan Convention. Dean Jim Gundrum, chair of the Resolutions Committee for the Convention, and reviewed and answered questions concerning the proposed resolutions. The Eastern Deanery concurred by consensus and requested the Diocesan Council to take an action to set the deadline for submitting Resolutions early enough in order that there is sufficient time for the members of the congregations to react and instruct their delegates if that is the course of action they wish to take.

Dean Jay Breisch announced that he is leaving the diocese in October to take the position of director of the St. Francis Boys Home in Salina, Kansas. The record will show the thanks and appreciation of the Eastern Deanery for his leadership and wish Marlis and him Godspeed in this new ministry.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned for Evening Prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Bev Berry, secty-treas.

DEANERY BOARD MEETING:

The Eastern Deanery Board met immediately following the regular meeting. Fr. Breisch said that Mitchell needs help in hosting the 1988 Diocesan Convention and would ask that this Board give this consideration at their next meeting.

April 30, 1988 was the date set for the Annual Meeting of the Eastern Deanery at St. Paul's, Brookings. The next Deanery Board meeting was set for February 13, 1988 at the cafe at Exit 109 on I-29 at 10:30 AM. Dean Breisch urged the Board to keep in touch with the seminarians. Bishop Anderson will appoint a new Dean for the Eastern Deanery and these dates will be reviewed at that time.

Respectfully submitted,

Bev Berry, secty-treas.

DIOCESE OF SOUTH DAKOTA EASTERN DEANERY TREASURER'S REPORT MAY 21, 1988

SEPT. BALANCE		\$315.93
September offering		43.00
Cathedral ECW		30.00
1988 dues - 7 congregations		350.00
		738.93
Ted Koelln	\$ 10.00	
Vickie Houk	10.00	
James Pearson	10.00	
Paul Rider	10.00	· ·
St. Mary's Ch. (telephone)	12.12	
	\$ 52.12	
Balance 5/21/88		\$686.81

35.50 , v-

ė

DIOCESE OF SOUTH DAKOTA
EASTERN DEANERY
MAY 21, 1988



9:30 AM

10:00 AM

10:30 AM

12:00 NOON

1:00 PM

2:00 PM

REGISTRATION

MORNING PRAYER

PROGRAM

NOON PRAYERS & LUNCH

COMPLETE PROGRAM ~

BUSINESS MEETING

- A. ELECTION PROCEDURE
- B. MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER MEETING
- C. TREASURER'S REPORT
- D. ELECTIONS
 - 1. DEANERY BOARD
 2 TO BE ELECTED TO FULL TWO YEAR TERMS
 - 2. ECW REPRESENTATIVE TO TWO YEAR TERM
- E. RESOLUTIONS
- F. OTHER BUSINESS

DISMISSAL PRAYERS

88888